
State of the City
Scott Van Leeuwen, Mayor

I could not be happier to welcome you to this New Year. It
is great to have 2020 in the rear view mirror. I look
forward to 2021 being happy and prosperous.

I cannot believe the projects our little City accomplished
over the last year. Nearly $10 million in road and
infrastructure improvements were completed. On Pioneer
Road, the old failing bridge on the Plain City border was
replaced along with a new road that will handle future
traffic. 1200 West to 400 North has been reconstructed to
accommodate the future as well. Secondary water, storm
water, and road improvements were made on 700 South as
well. Our City was able to fund these improvements
mostly with grants. I appreciate our residents being patient
and understanding as the City completed these projects.

I welcome our residents and businesses that moved to our
City over the last year. There will be additional residents
and business coming this year as well. Remember that
Marriott-Slaterville City does not impose a municipal
property tax. Our budget is balanced, and we have no City
debt or bonds. I will propose another balanced budget to
the City Council this year. This City is committed to
manage our finances responsibly.

I look forward to us being able to gather again when the
time comes. Expect the vaccine for COVID-19 to be
widely circulated early this year. By summer, we should
be rebuilding a return to normal and hosting our Fourth of
July Celebration just as we have in years past.

I ask you to volunteer for the community. One way to
volunteer is with our Volunteers in Police Services (VIPS)
Program. This program provides a great opportunity to
serve in community policing.

On behalf of our local government officials and staff, I
wish you a wonderful New Year! Be healthy and may we
look forward to the bright future as we continue our
traditions and serve the community.

Community Awards

Good Neighbor Award Recipients

Daryl & Victoria Barnett Ames Israelson

Wayne & Cecile Morris Dave & Sue Bodily

Rick Cobia

Culture/History Award Recipients

Marilyn Draper Joe Deru

Youth Leadership Award Recipients

Zeb Whetton Jeremiah Whetton

Myles Whetton Chandler Morris

Ben Stoeger

Community Service Award

Barbara & Randy Phipps Whetton Family

Pauline Coy

Keeping It All Together Award

Mayor, City Council, City Administrator & Staff

PLANNING COMMISSION
TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2021 – 7:00 P.M.

1. Call to Order/Minutes.
2. New Applications.
3. Adjourn.

This agenda is tentative.  Items can and will change.

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
THURSDAY, JANUARY 21, 2021 – 6:30 P.M.

1. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Election of President and Vice-president.
3. Discussion/action on minutes.
4. Business licenses, if any.
5. Audit Report.
6. Adjourn.

This agenda is tentative.  Items can and will change.
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